
LIONS LEGACY PROJECT COMMITTEE REPORT 

November 15, 2016 

[After a brief meeting with Longview Parks Director Jennifer Wills by Legacy 
Project Chair Doug Harvey and Lion Greg Firth on November 14, a Committee 
Meeting held was held a 5pm @ ColSec Office 209 Hudson St., Longview, WA on 
November 15 to address the subsequent recommended changes; i.e. eliminate 
the concrete walkway between the shelter and the nearby restrooms and BBQ 
stands and the associated walkways and support pads]   

Meeting Notes November 15, 2016 Meeting 

 
Attending: Earlybird – Sec. Hope Ramsdale, Ron Johnson; Monticello - Pres. 
George Obermeyer; Pioneer – Gary Hill and ZC Doug Harvey, Chair 
 

[REVISED] COMMITTEE PROPOSED ACTION PLAN: 

 
1. Structure Repair – The construction of the structure appears sound, but 

minor repairs including replacement of some sub-roof support slats that 
have deteriorated along roof edge; re-enforcing metal support rods with 
new lag bolts; and caulking of cracks in concrete floor. 
Materials – Replacement sub-roof slats; new lag bolts; flexible concrete 
caulking.  
Labor – Volunteer Lions 
 

2. Roof Replacement – Due to the age of the metal roof and for aesthetic 
reasons, replacement of the entire roof makes sense. Dan Hall of 
SteelScapes, is enthusiastic about providing the material (quite possibly 
similar in texture and color with the roof over the Shay locomotive shelter 
near the civic circle).  Roof of nearby restroom also to be replaced with the 
same products to harmonize aesthetically.  
Materials – Aluminum roofing provided by SteelScapes; exact text and      
color to be determined City City Parks & Historic Preservation  
Commission 
Permits – Appropriate permits to be provided by the City of Longview 

          Installation – By approved organization or individual/s/                               



 
 

3. Lighting Updates – It has been determined that the original 
wiring/conduit is okay and will not have to be replaced.  Day/night sensor is 
working and will not have to be replaced.  Replace 4 old interior lights with 
new HID with 67 watt LED fixtures; replace existing exterior incandescent 
fixtures at each end with new 80 watt LED fixtures.  New exterior lighting 
for nearby restroom building would be recommended. 
Materials – Contact PUD about providing lighting fixtures 

Installation – Electrical Contractor or licensed electrician 

Permits – Will building & electrical permits to be provided by city 

 
4. Concrete Apron – Construct a 5’ concrete apron of 4” depth around the 

entire base of current structure with an additional 5’ (x 10’) extension on the 
north (lake) side to support a park bench (of a type as approved by both 
the Parks and Historic Preservation Board).   

       Materials – Commercially produced concrete; base rock (provided by city)   
necessary forms; approved park bench  

       Installation – Labor will be by city-approved qualified personnel 
       Permits – Provided by City of Longview   

 
 

5. Appearance and Preservation  -  Pressure wash interior, coating all 
wood surfaces (including ceiling and tables with an oil-base stain, walnut in 
color; existing support posts will be wrapped in 5/8” plywood, stained to 
match existing wood surfaces.  The base of each post (approx. 3’) shall be 
encased in rock or brick façade.  
Materials – Wood-stain (approved substance and color) and plywood plus 
rock/brick façade material and adhesive cement. 

       Equipment – Pressure washers provided by Lions 
Labor – To be provided by Lions 
 

6. Prepare New Project Diagram – Completed diagram is attached  
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
NEXT ACTION:  
 
Present this plan to the Longview Parks Department board meeting at 5:00pm 
on November 28, 2016 for evaluation. 
                                                      

Doug Harvey 
ZC Doug Harvey  
Ad Hoc Committee Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


